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 Good of the League 

At last month’s meeting: Sgt-at-Arms Linwood Johnson leads the Detachment in the Pledge of Allegiance, then 

Commandant Timothy Daniel leads the meeting and plans for upcoming events. 

Good of the League:  Marine Hislop stated she was having web site problems, a couple of our Tech’s took care of it right away. 

Marine Durham stated his daughter will be appearing in a Clayton High School production of “Once on This Island” on April 21,  22, 

and 23.  Admission is $10.00.  Marine Durham attended the Mid-Winter Conference last week-end along with Marine Parker and he 

spoke briefly about the Conference.  He stated he had raffle tickets for the American Legion Post 71 on an over and under 12 ga. 

shotgun.  He reminded all of the upcoming election on Tuesday the 15th.  Marine Linwood Johnson announced he will be taking part 

in a car show at Cherry Point on April 30th in conjunction with the air show featuring the Blue Angels.  Commandant Daniel 

announced his American Legion Post 346 will be sponsoring a Red Cross Blood Mobile Drive on 24 March from 13:30 to 18:00 hours.  

                    APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

 
Gregory Quinn Sr. (04/07/1943) – 73 years young! 

John Whitley Jr. (04/13/1942) – 74 years young! 

Perry Champion (04/14/1962) – 54 years young! 

Othel R. Fillyaw (04/20/1946) – 70 years young! 
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As we get ready for another year, I want to thank the Marines of 
Carry-On Detachment for their confidence. Let's have a good 

turnout for the Installation of our newly elected Officers. I've asked 

Marine Jodie Hislop to step up and serve in the position of 
Detachment Chaplain, and I look forward to Marine Linwood 

Johnson continuing to serve as the Detachment Sergeant-at-Arms. 

Welcome Marine Greg Quinn and Marine Grant Croonquist as our 
newest Detachment Officers. 

 

April should bring us some interesting weather, as we finish with 
our taxes and begin to get ready for summer. I'm looking forward 

to our Spring Growl this month, and the Department Convention in 

Gastonia in June. Make your plans now, before you forget!  
 

I believe we've had a good year. Let's make the decision now to 

have another, and step off on the Right Foot!!!  
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Public Relations Committee (Lewis W. Rice III - Chair) 

 The JoCo Marine Newsletter will now be posted to our Detachment’s 

Facebook page on a monthly basis as well as being mailed out and emailed, 

please let Lewis know if you need an electronic copy of the Detachment Flyer. ◄ 

This is different than the Newsletter (to hand out to prospective new members). 

 

Belk/Golden Corral Fundraiser (Ralph Hudson/Perry Champion - Chair) 

 Belk Fundraiser is 30 April 2016 in Smithfield, NC – Sell some tickets! 

 

 

Good Business Award Committee (Lewis W. Rice III – Chair) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marchôs ñGood Business Awardò (above) ï Robbins Nest Restaurant                            

in Selma , NC ï awarded 12 MAR  2016. 

 

April ôs Good Business Award Presentation will be at: 

Location: Becton-Dickinson (aka) B&D Pharmaceuticals    

130 Four Oaks Parkway                               Thursday, April 14, 2016 @ 1300 hrs. 

Four Oaks, NC 27524 
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Eagle Scout Good Citizenship Award Committee (Lewis W. Rice III – Chair) 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Eagle Scout Hunter Dell Lassiter from Boy Scout Troop #23 of Princeton   

ï awarded 06 MAR  2016. 
 

April ôs Eagle Scout Good Citizenship Award Presentation will be at: 

Location: First Christian Church of Smithfield (Boy Scout Troop #33 of Clayton)     
1001 South Crescent Dr.                             Saturday, April 2, 2016 @ 1500 hrs. 

Smithfield, NC 27577 

 

Rosebuds Committee (Ken Parker - Chair) 

 Ken Parker reported we have some funds turned in from the Clock and 

Jewelry shop. 

 

 

Adopt-A-Highway Clean-up Committee (Ken Parker – Chair) 

 07 May 2016 @ Speedway Gas Station on Hwy 42 in Clayton 

 

 

Correspondence:  Military Order of the Devil Dogs (aka MODD) Jesse O. Price  

Pound #210 Spring Growl – Scheduled for 23 APR 2016 from 0900-1600 hrs. 

          In Middlesex, NC. 
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VA Hospital Visit Committee (Ken Parker – Chair) 

 

29 MAR 2016 Visit 
A few members of the Johnston County Marine Corps League Carry-On Detachment #1236 

just finished our quarterly visit to the Veterans Affairs Medical Center in Durham, North 

Carolina, to host a bingo game for the disabled Veterans from every branch of service and to 

let them know that they are not forgotten, and to thank them for their sacrifice and service to 

our country with camaraderie and fellowship. 

Pictured left to right is: Public Relations Officer/Eagle Scout Coordinator Lewis W. Rice III, 

Senior Vice Commandant Ralph Hudson Jr., Junior Vice Commandant Jodie Hislop, 

Stephen Hudson (son to Ralph), Commandant Timothy Daniel, Marine Charles Guarneri, 

Adjutant/Paymaster Ken Parker, and Junior Past Commandant Devell "Bull" Durham Jr. 
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JoCo Marines 

April 2016 
  

   

Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat. 

     1 2 

      

 

Eagle Scout 

Ceremony Troop 33 

 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

       

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

  Installation 

Night 

 

Post 71 Mtg. 

 

 
Award 

Presentation 

 

 
 

 

17 18 

 

 

19 20 21 22 23 

 

 
JCVC Meeting 

   

 

MODD 
Growl

 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Belk Fundraiser 

  Friends of 
Scouting Dinner 

 Administrative 

Professional Day 
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3 April 1945: On Okinawa, Marines of the III Amphibious Corps continued to make good 

progress all along their front, clearing Zampa Misaki and seizing the Katchin Peninsula, thus 
effectively cutting the island in two. By this date (D+2), III AC elements had reached objectives 

thought originally to require 11 days to take. 

 
5 April 1947: Five Marine guards were killed and eight wounded when attacked by Communist 

Chinese raiders near the Hsin Ho ammunition depot in Northern China. This last major clash 

between Marines of the 1st Marine Division and Communist forces occurred shortly after 

withdrawal and redeployment plans from China were issued for the 1st Division and 1st Marine 
Aircraft Wing on 1 April. 

 

10 April 1959: Lieutenant Colonel John H. Glenn, Jr. was named as one of the original seven 
Project Mercury astronauts selected for space training. The seven astronauts, all volunteers, were 

selected by NASA from an initial group of 110 leading military test pilots. Three years later, on 

20 February 1962, Col Glenn would become the first American to orbit the Earth. 
 

12-13 April 1918: Marines of the 4th Brigade suffered their first gas attack on the night and early 

morning hours of 12-13 April when the Germans bombarded the 74th Company, 6th Marines 

near Verdun with mustard gas. Nine Marine officers and 305 enlisted Marines were gassed and 
evacuated, and 30 Marines died from the effects of the gas shells which hit in the middle of the 

reserve area cantonments in which they were sleeping. 

 
15 April 1962: Marine Corps operational involvement in the Vietnam War began on Palm 

Sunday when HMM-362 with its Sikorsky UH-34s arrived at Soc Trang in the Delta south of 

Saigon. The task unit was called "Shufly" and its first operational employment involved lifting 
Vietnamese troops into battle. 

 

18 April 1983: One Marine Security Guard was killed and seven were wounded when a large car 

bomb exploded just outside the U.S. Embassy in Beirut, Lebanon. Lance Corporal Robert 
McMaugh was standing guard at Post 1, just inside the front entrance when the bomb exploded 

outside the door. The explosion killed 61 people including 17 Americans. LCpl McMaugh was 

buried at Arlington National Cemetery on 26 April. 
 

21 April 1951: Marine carrier-based airplanes made their first aerial contact with enemy planes 

over the Korean front lines. Captain Philip C. Delong shot down two YAK fighters and 1st 

Lieutenant Harold D. Daigh destroyed one more and damaged another in the heavily defended 
Pyongyang-Chinnanpo area. Both pilots were with VMF-312 flying from the USS Bataan. 

 

27 April 1805: First Lieutenant Presley N. O'Bannon, who with seven other Marines was part of 
a force of Greeks and Arabs led by American Consul William Eaton, raised the United States flag 

for the first time over a conquered fortress of the Old World at Derne, a stronghold of the 

Tripolitan pirates. Two Marines were killed and one wounded in the assault on the walled city. 

 

28 April 1993: The last A-6E Intruder departed from Marine Corps service. Marine All Weather 

Attack Squadron 332 transferred the last Marine A-6E to St. Augustine, Florida, and prepared for 

the squadron's transition to the F/A-18D and eventual movement from Cherry Point to Beaufort, 
South Carolina. 
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Sick Call 

 

 

 

Marine Peavy’s granddaughter is still coughing at night, however all others in his family 

are doing well. Cynthia Shaw is back in hospital and has had a reversal to her original 

operation. She is hoping to be home in the next couple of days. 
 

IN MEMORY OF OUR FALLEN MARINE BROTHERS 

AND SISTERS, FMF CORPSMEN AND CHAPLAINS 

 
Tom Barrie, John Bullock, George Gillespie, Robert Moore, Willard Pleasants, Gordon Young,  

and Mark Wayne Williams. 

APRIL 

 2 0 1 6  


